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Dear parents and carers,

A warm welcome back to you all as we embark on this new academic year. I saw hundreds of you this

week at our webinars at which we shared information about the academic year ahead. Thanks to all of

you who came along and we hope you found them useful.

As we all returned to school this week we used our assemblies to share the great successes that our

students achieved this summer in their GCSE and A level exams and we hope that students in those

assemblies were inspired by the success of those who have gone before them. Following those

assemblies, students are now back in lessons, our new year 7s are keenly exploring the building and

our new year 12s, many of whom have come from outside Highlands, are getting to grips with life in

the sixth form.

At the webinars I said that we use the newsletter as the primary means of communicating all important

information to families so please make sure you read it every week. The newsletter also contains pages

of achievements by our students; another reason to take the time to read it.

Please note the key dates for this term below, particularly as we have an early finish and late start

because of open evening.

Key dates for this half term:

● Thursday 10th October: DARE Day 1
● Friday 11th October: DARE Day 2
● Monday 14th October: early finish for open evening (students leave at 12:40pm)
● Tuesday 15th October: late start following open evening (students arrive at 11:20am)
● Friday 18th October: final day of half term (two week half term holiday commences)
● Monday 4th November: first day of new half term (students return to school)

Have a great weekend,
Mr McInerney, Headteacher
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Trip to Morocco

As the school term ended and summer began, three teams of our students embarked on an

unforgettable journey to Morocco, immersing themselves in its rich culture and breathtaking

landscapes.

From the outset, the students were welcomed by Morocco’s vibrant culture. They explored bustling

markets, learned about local traditions, and enjoyed authentic Moroccan cuisine, gaining a deep

appreciation for the country’s heritage.

The students trekked through Morocco’s stunning mountains, where they marvelled at the natural

beauty, climbing 3200m above sea level! They visited an Argan cooperative on the way to Essaouira

where they watched nuts being prepared and oil being extracted to produce Argan oil, a local treasure

used in various pharmaceuticals.

A key highlight was participating in a variety of community projects designed to support the villagers.

Our students not only gained practical skills but also developed a deeper understanding of rural life.

The adventure continued with visits to the local waterfall, playing football with the locals, exploring the

coastal city, and spending relaxing moments on the beach.

The trip also included special moments of celebration, with several students marking their birthdays in

this unforgettable setting - a truly magical way to celebrate. This trip was more than just an adventure,

it was a profound educational experience. The students returned home with new perspectives,

enriched by the memories and lessons learned in Morocco.

Read more about the students'

journey, including a day-by-day

guide of all three teams'

activities, by visiting this Google

site.

You can also watch a video of all

the highlights of the trip on our

Instagram and other social

media pages. Click here.
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https://sites.google.com/highlearn.uk/morocco-2024/team-1
https://sites.google.com/highlearn.uk/morocco-2024/team-1
https://www.instagram.com/reel/C_kVSv5tz3Q/?utm_source=ig_web_copy_link&igsh=MzRlODBiNWFlZA==
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A Level results day 2024

We are proud to announce that 84% of our sixth form students secured their first or second choice

university places, reflecting the high academic standards and commitment to personal growth that we

nurture here at our sixth form. Additionally, one third of all A Level grades were awarded at A or A*,

with over 60% of all grades falling within the A-B* range. Our BTEC students have also excelled, with

65% achieve Distinction or Distinction* grades. Well done to all of the students and staff, we couldn’t

be prouder.

You can watch our A Level results day videos on our YouTube channel or Instagram or via the links

below.

● A Level Results Day 2024

● GCSE and A Level Results Day 2024

● GCSE and A Level Results Day 2024 - long edition
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https://www.youtube.com/@highlandsschoolenfield5741
http://bit.ly/3a57pqA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6nEIyNRlsgw
https://www.instagram.com/reel/C_hqhZkPs5s/?igsh=bGh6ZmIyMzM4c2s1
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uwk4BR8X6Co


GCSE Results day 2024

We would like to congratulate our students who received their GCSE results this summer. We are

incredibly proud of their hard work, dedication and achievements. This is a significant milestone and

they have shown great resilience and determination to reach this point. As they move forward to the

next chapter, whether it is further studies in our sixth form, apprenticeships, or new adventures, we

wish them all the best of luck. Well done, Class of 2024.

You can watch our GCSE

results day videos on our

YouTube channel or

Instagram or via the links

below.

GCSE Results Day 2024

GCSE and A Level Results

Day 2024

GCSE and A Level Results

Day 2024 - long edition
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https://www.youtube.com/@highlandsschoolenfield5741
http://bit.ly/3a57pqA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xpCVIxUzngU
https://www.instagram.com/reel/C_hqhZkPs5s/?igsh=bGh6ZmIyMzM4c2s1
https://www.instagram.com/reel/C_hqhZkPs5s/?igsh=bGh6ZmIyMzM4c2s1
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uwk4BR8X6Co
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uwk4BR8X6Co


Highlands Sixth Form

We are delighted to share that many of our students have chosen to stay on with us in the sixth form,

along with a number of external students who have joined us this year. We also had the pleasure of

welcoming our new year 12 cohort this week for their induction. Due to high demand, our sixth form is

now fully enrolled, and our waiting list is also full. This reflects the excellent teaching and learning

environment we offer, as well as the strong support we provide to all our students, ensuring they thrive

both academically and personally.

New sixth form study area

Over the summer, the sixth form team was

busy transforming a new study area for our

students. This vibrant new space is a great area

for working and revising.

We hope the new space will better enhance

our students’ learning experience and

academic needs.
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School photographs

On Tuesday 10th and Wednesday 11th September our photographer will be coming into school to take

all students' photographs, in the sports hall. Students will be informed when they should arrive at the

sports hall for their session, together with their class teacher, and they will return to lessons straight

after. Students will remove their lanyard before photos are taken.

A proof of the individual photos will be sent directly to the school a week later, and parents will then

have the chance to order these - full information on this will follow. Years 7 and 12 will have their

photos printed onto their permanent student ID card that they wear on their lanyard.

Lost property

We currently have lost property from the Summer term, including coats and water bottles.

Please ask your child to visit the school office if they have lost any items. Any unclaimed items will be

donated to charity or disposed of on Friday 13th September.

Admin team

Work Experience at North Middlesex Hospital

During the summer holiday, a few students had the

opportunity to participate in a week-long work

experience programme at North Middlesex Hospital

following their successful applications. This experience

was not only an exciting adventure but also a valuable

insight into the world of healthcare.

The students were involved in various departments,

including clinical, paediatrics and administration. They also participated in workshops and learned

about the importance of teamwork in a hospital setting.

The staff at North Middlesex Hospital were impressed by the students' enthusiasm, professionalism,

and eagerness to learn. Each student gained a deeper understanding of the healthcare field, which has

inspired some to consider careers in medicine and healthcare.

We are incredibly proud of these students for representing our school so well and for making the most

of this valuable opportunity. Congratulations to Baran Byndor and Ava Pasha in year 11 and Rain Kurt

in year 12. We would also like to thank the Community Engagement Team for the opening given to our

students.

Mrs Laurenzi
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Welcome to Highlands School, year 7!

We're thrilled to have our new cohort join our school community. Their first week has been fantastic,

filled with exciting activities like orienteering and team-building exercises that have helped students get

to know each other.

Students also took part in an aspiration activity and a wellbeing session, where they learned about all

of the available support that is on offer here at Highlands. Students were introduced to the house

system, DARE values, behaviour expectations, and the importance of being prepared for learning.

We're confident that with such a strong start, all of our year 7s will have a successful and enjoyable

journey here at Highlands. Good luck to you all.
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Design technology summer competition

Congratulations to the winners of the D&T USB lamp project! Your creativity and innovation have truly

stood out, combining functionality with style. Well done on this fantastic achievement!

1st: Nathan Mortimer, 2nd: Andreas Chrysostomou, 3rd: Alex Sultan and 4th: Ethan O'Brien

Well done to the following students for their efforts. Reggie Perkins, Christina Hajilambi, Christopher

Chrysostomou, Joshua Murray, Vishanne Beezadhur and Sophie Jones.
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Highlands book of the month - September

Recommended read for KS3 from the library and English department.

A Beautiful Lie by Irfan Master

A debut novel, set in India in 1947 at the time of Partition. Although

the backdrop is this key event in Indian history, the novel is even

more far-reaching, touching on the importance of tolerance, love

and family. The main character is Bilal, a boy determined to protect

his dying father from the news of Partition - news that he knows will

break his father's heart. With great spirit and determination, and

with the help of his good friends, Bilal persuades others to collude

with him in this deception, even printing false pages of the local

newspaper to hide the ravages of unrest from his father.

All that Bilal wants is for his father to die in peace. But that means

Bilal has a very complicated relationship with the truth...

Recommended read for KS4 from the library and English department.

Half bad by Sally Green

Gripping from the start, a compelling magical tale which skilfully

handles strong characters & thought-provoking themes without

sacrificing pace. An excellent debut. You can't read, can't write, but

you heal fast, even for a witch. You get sick if you stay indoors after

dark. You hate White Witches but love Annalise, who is one. You've

been kept in a cage since you were fourteen. All you've got to do is

escape and find Mercury, the Black Witch who eats boys and do

that before your seventeenth birthday.
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Action for Happiness

Action for Happiness is a UK organisation that specialises in resources that can contribute to wellbeing

and more positive experiences in life. They offer a free online course and much more.

They create monthly calendars, such as this one for September, which focus on a particular theme or

idea and then offer suggestions for how to engage with this theme on a daily basis.

Click here to download your copy.

Ms Charles
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dOPJNlNwUTh7c-zG8epa77o3Y3RR5NKy/view?usp=sharing
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As a school, we want to reconnect with our former students so that we can keep in touch and let them

know about volunteering opportunities that will benefit our current students. We want to show them

the variety of pathways available to them after leaving Highlands School, and who better to showcase

this information, than former students!

We are working with education charity Future First to set this up, and all you need to do to get involved

is sign up here: Highlands School Alumni or alternatively scan the QR code below.

More information is on our website and if you have any questions please contact our Alumni

Programme Manager at Future First: Tara Human – tara.human@futurefirst.org.uk

British Science Week (STEM)

British Science Week is a ten-day celebration of everything science, technology, engineering, and
mathematics. This year the theme is 'Connections' and at Highlands we have been getting involved in
many different ways. All students were delivered an assembly on British Science Week and notified
how they can take part in the two competitions being held.

Competition 1 - We are encouraging students to ditch buying a daily plastic bottle and start using a
reusable drinks bottle instead (it would be preferable to fill up the bottle with water from home and if
necessary it can be topped up in school). This will also support our Eco-schools motto ‘Making the
green school… Truly green’. The Eco-school council reps will be attending each form group to note
which house has the most students using a reusable bottle. The winning house will receive 3,000
achievement points!

Competition 2- Each year group has been notified of different fun and engaging projects that can be
worked on at home. From designing a poster, researching careers in STEM, making a glider, creating
apps and lots more. Students are to upload their work on Google Classroom and the winners will be
announced at the start of the summer term. Students will be rewarded with Amazon gift vouchers.
Good luck!
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https://www.futurefirsthub.org.uk/register/highlands
https://www.highlands.enfield.sch.uk/page/?title=Alumni&pid=201
mailto:tara.human@futurefirst.org.uk


Student medical needs

If your child needs to take regular medication in school, please fill out the following Medicines Consent

Form to give the school consent to administer medication to your child. All medications that are kept in

school must be stored in the medical room. We recently sent out a medical and allergy survey to all

parents - thank you to all those who have completed this - if you haven’t already done so, please can

this be completed as soon as possible so we can update our records.

Mental health

We are continuously working hard to improve our understanding as a community of mental health, to

enable us to provide the best possible outcomes for the young people in our lives. If you are ever

concerned that your child is at risk due to very poor mental health please inform the school. You can

also contact one of these numbers to seek support from a specialist. The Crisis line is there to offer

guidance if your child may be having suicidal thoughts and is possibly in immediate danger. If you do

ever find yourself in a position where you need to use these resources for your child, please make the

school aware so we can provide appropriate support within school for your child.
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf8ufdfMtqqNEKmmTZT93LJ07avfD-e4TaKew4PdCOEjW7irg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf8ufdfMtqqNEKmmTZT93LJ07avfD-e4TaKew4PdCOEjW7irg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeUrqe0_j5935LDF8DjpsllaFlDhMZVGMqw2eU5iqxjp4Nltg/viewform


Safeguarding contacts

If you are concerned about your child’s wellbeing or the wellbeing of any other student at Highlands

School, please contact the school on 020 8370 1100 or email the DSL at staysafe@highlearn.uk. This

email address can also be used for students, parents and carers to share any safeguarding concerns or

to request support.

If you are concerned that a child has been harmed or is at risk of being harmed and school cannot be

contacted, please contact Enfield Children’s Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) on 020 8379 5555,

and all the police on 999 straight away.

Helpful numbers and websites

Childline: 0800 1111

NSPCC helpline: 0808 800 5000

The police: (if you are in danger): 999

LGBT switchboard: 0300 330 0630

Kooth: www.kooth.com - support service for students wellbeing

Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub: 0300 500 80 90

Barnardos: 0800 008 7005

Sign Health: https://signhealth.org.uk/contact/

Deaf young people: https://signhealth.org.uk/with-deaf-people/supporting-young-people/

Talk to someone….

● if you feel upset or worried about anything at all (even if you think it is not important)

● if you feel anxious or unable to cope

● if someone has hurt you physically, emotionally or mentally

● if you feel upset or worried about anything at all (even if you think it is not important)

● if you feel worried about someone at home

● if you are being threatened or forced to do things

● if someone has done something to you without your consent

● if you feel unsafe in school, at home or on the streets

● about anything else worrying you

Follow Highlands School on:

X@Highlands_sch

Instagram @highlandssch

YouTube Highlands School Enfield

Threads @Highlandssch

Facebook Highlands School
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mailto:staysafe@highlearn.uk
https://www.childline.org.uk/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/
https://www.police.uk/pu/contact-the-police/
https://switchboard.lgbt/
https://www.kooth.com/
http://www.kooth.com
https://new.enfield.gov.uk/safeguardingenfield/childrens-multi-agency-safeguarding-hub-mash/
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/
https://signhealth.org.uk/contact/
https://signhealth.org.uk/with-deaf-people/supporting-young-people/
https://twitter.com/Highlands_sch
http://bit.ly/3a57pqA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC_LdPLnZceI2egp6Ii85OMA/videos
https://www.threads.net/@highlandssch
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100094304454595

